UNIVERSITY OF WASHINGTON
FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Meeting of 29 March, 1993

The Faculty Senate Executive Committee met at 2:30 p.m. on Monday, 29 March, 1993, Room 142, Administration
Building. Senate Chair Miceal Vaughan presided.

PRESENT: Chair Vaughan, Vice Chair Worthington-Roberts, Secretary of the Faculty Bollard, and President
Gerberding; Group Representatives Bell, Billingsley, Blackbumn, Eberhardt, Guntheroth, O'Neil, Sjavik, and
Slutsky; Faculty Council chairs Andrews, Benson, Dimond, Novack, Sullivan, Taricani, and Thouless; Faculty
Legislative Representative Spratlen, and Deputy Legislative Representative Zagona; ASUW President Nicastro;
GPSS President Turner; regular invited guests Special Assistant to the President Johnson, Special Assistant to the
Provost Flores, and Provost Wilkening,

ABSENT: Group Representative Kukull*; Faculty Council chairs Philipsen and Schoenknecht; regular invited guest
CFR Delegate Junker. (* excused)

APPROVAL OF AGENDA ITEMS AND MINUTES

The SEC agenda for the 29 March meeting was formally approved, along with minutes for the following: the regular
Senate Executive Committee meeting of 8 February, 1993; continuation meetings of 16 February and 1 March; and
the minutes for the Faculty Senate meeting of 25 February, 1993,

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Chair Vaughan reported that the Senate passed the Class "A" legislation (second consideration), concerning
reorganization of the Senate Budget Committee and the elimination of the University Academic Council. Ballots
have been mailed to each voting faculty member. He encouraged everyone to help get people to vote so the election
will be validated.

There will be a continuation meeting held on Monday, 12 April in Room 142, to continue work on the revision of
the adjudication procedures.

LIBRARY SERIALS CRISIS
Professor Sullivan presented the following Class "C" legislation prepared by the Faculty Council on University
Libraries:

WHEREAS, the University of Washington Libraries has had to cancel subscriptions costing $330,000 per
year for 1,559 serial titles in the last two years, and

WHEREAS, the University libraries budget has not matched and is not anticipated to match continued serials
price increases, which often greatly exceed the general inflation rate, and

WHEREAS, new serial titles must continually be acquired for research and instructional programs, and

WHEREAS, viable altematives to ownership of journals are emerging as communications technologies
become cheaper and more widespread and as electronic journals and journal access and delivery service are
established,

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that future University Libraries serials cancellations, always to be taken
in consultation with affected academic departments, target those serials with exceptionally high cost, those
with a history of very large price increases, or those whose use pattern does not justify a need for a physical
copy on campus, especially in instances where alternative means of access are readily available.
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